





July 1, 2002











HSA-10/B103

Mr. Douglas T. Nanney

Chairman/Board of Directors

Project Back to EDEN

PO Box 3

Berlin Twp., MI 48002

Dear Mr. Nanney:

In your June 17 letter to Mr. Richard Powers of my staff, you requested the Federal Highway Administration’s acceptance of a guardrail offset block made from recycled tires and Polyurethane for use with strong steel-post Thrie-beam guardrail on the National Highway System (NHS).  To support this request, you included a copy of a test report prepared by E-TECH Testing Services, Inc. and a videotape of the pendulum test that was conducted by the testing agency. 

Your EDEN block is made from a mix of 95 percent 9.5 mm crumb rubber and 5 percent Polyurethane filler.  Each block weighs 16.6 kg. and is nominally 150 mm by 200 mm by 554-mm tall, with a 106-mm wide, 10-mm deep routing on the field side to fit over the flange of a w-beam steel line post.  Testing consisted of a pendulum test in which a 795-kg pendulum struck your block mounted between a W150 x 13.5 (W6 x 9) post and a short section of Thrie-beam guardrail.  The post and short section of Thrie-beam were severely deformed, but the EDEN block remained intact.

Based on the results of the pendulum test, your product is considered acceptable for use on the National Highway System (NHS) when it conforms to the dimensions noted above and is composed of the same materials as the tested blocks.   A shorter block (360-mm tall) having the same cross-section and routing can be used with steel post w-beam guardrail.  Both sizes, without the field side routing, may also be used with strong wood post w-beam or Thrie-beam guardrails.  As with all recycled material blocks accepted for use on the NHS, this FHWA acceptance is based solely on the reported impact performance in the pendulum test and is not intended to address the long-term performance or durability of the product.  Since your block is a proprietary product, its use on Federal-aid projects, except exempt, non-NHS projects, is subject to the conditions listed in Title 23, Code of Federal Regulations, Section 635.411, a copy of which is enclosed for your ready reference.  If you have any questions, please call Mr. Powers at (202) 366-1320.

Sincerely yours, 






(original signed by Harry W. Taylor)






       for







Carol H. Jacoby, P.E.

Enclosure




Director, Office of Safety Design

